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CFPB Commotion Continues: Leandra English
Resigns from CFPB Deputy Director Post

By Tonya M. Esposito, Esther Slater McDonald and Jonathan Huie*

On July 6, 2018, Leandra English, through her attorney via Twitter, announced she would be resigning from the Consumer
Financial Protection Bureau (“CFPB"). In so doing, Ms. English is also dropping her lawsuit against the CFPB in which she
challenged Mick Mulvaney’s status as the acting director and claimed that she was the true acting director. Ms. English
attributed her resignation decision to President Trump’s nomination of Kathy Kraninger, a White House aide, to be the CFPB’s
director.

Ms. English was previously promoted by then-Director Richard Cordray before his departure the day after last November's
Thanksgiving holiday. Later, during that holiday weekend, Ms. English filed suit to block President Trump’s appointment of
Mr. Mulvaney as the CFPB’s acting director. In her suit, Ms. English argued that she was the rightful successor to Director
Cordray and challenged the President’s authority to appoint Mr. Mulvaney under the Federal Vacancies Reform Act of 1998
("FVRA"). Ms. English pursued the lawsuit even though the U.S. Department of Justice’s Office of Legal Counsel had issued a
memorandum that concluded the president had the authority to appoint a temporary replacement since the statute provided
him with the “exclusive means” to do so unless there was a supervening statute that specified otherwise.

The U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia denied relief to Ms. English over Mr. Mulvaney’s appointment. She
appealed that decision to the D.C. Circuit, which appears poised to reject her claim due, in part, to her lack of standing. If
the Senate confirms Ms. Kraninger’s nomination, the confirmation will moot Ms. English’s lawsuit. Although Ms. English’s
decision may end that lawsuit, the CFPB faces other challenges, and several courts have found the agency’s statutory
structure unconstitutional. For additional information, see our prior alerts on this issue here.

Seyfarth Shaw continues to monitor the developments involving the CFPB and will keep its readers apprised of updates.
If you have any questions, please contact Tonya Esposito at tesposito@seyfarth.com or Esther McDonald at emcdonald@
seyfarth.com.
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* Jonathan Huie is a Summer Fellow in Seyfarth Shaw's Litigation Department.
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